
Dear Parent, 
  
This is to bring to your kind attention that as the number of COVID cases are rising in the 

capital, there are not enough students volunteering to scribes. Even with all proper 

precautions and restrictions as per governmental guidelines, the risk of infection from 

increased interactions with multiple individuals is real, therefore, the school believes that it is 

best if parents send their own scribes for their children. 
  
Despite multiple enquiries, the CBSE has not changed its current guidelines for requirements 

for scribes. 

  

Who can be a writer according to latest CBSE norms? 

Any student who is a grade lower than the student with a legible handwriting and good 

comprehension and spellings. The writer should be someone empathetic, who can be 

sensitive to the child’s needs and can help them read the question paper. A writer does NOT 

need to learn or read anything for the exam. They should only write as much as the child tells 

them to. It is better if one individual can write as many papers as they can for your ward to 

reduce risk of infection. 
 


